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To chair Matt La Vere and members of the board of Supervisors
I am writing to support the proposed use of the ARPA funds as recommended to the board in
item # 48. This is a very needed expenditure . Developing housing that is affordable for all is
essential.
Thank you for your positive consideration of item # 48.
I urge you all to support this use of APRA funding.
I also recognize the need for and support item # 47. 
Thank you.
Judy Alexandre, Chair
Ventura Social Services Task Force
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